THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

July 20, 2018
Immediately following the owners meeting 
Board members present:

Jim McGill





Peter Andrews

Present by Telephone:

John Seybold

Tom Raschella
Jeff Campbell

Evergreen Management Present:
Reed Meredith

The meeting was called to order at 10:35am by President Jim McGill with 5 of 5 board members present.


The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To approve the Board meeting minutes of: May 15, 2018 and June 20, 2018 as written.
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Election of Officers

Jim McGill noted that he would be spending more time in Peru and that he would like to step down from the Presidency. He indicated that he had spoken to John Seybold about taking on the president’s office and to Jeff Campbell about taking on the Treasurer’s position. 
After discussion the following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To elect John Seybold as President, Jim McGill as Vice President, and Jeff Campbell as Secretary Treasurer

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Reed Meredith presented additional information about the planned hot tub and deck project at this time.  Contractor Laird and Gross has already removed the old hot tub and wooden deck structure form the property. The new plans, drawn my Cimarron Mtn Architecture, include concrete retaining walls with a concrete floor, recessed commercial hot tub by Cal Spa with separate pump house. Meredith noted that the current cost estimate of $65,000 did not include any allowance for colored concrete or patterned walls or floor. Concrete contractor Jay Stephenson was then conferenced into the meeting and provided rough estimates of $3,00- $4,000 additional cost to add a saw cut scored flooring with contrasting grout and colored concrete for the floor. He can also get an additional cost estimate to pour the retaining walls with a textured pattern. Alternately, the retaining walls could be stucco or rocked at a later date if desired.  After discussion, the board was in agreement that a colored concrete with scored flooring should be used.   The board authorized Jim McGill to review the final cost and approve the expenditure. 
The following motion was made and seconded: 

MOTION: To accept and approve the June 30, 2018 financial statements as presented.

Vote: Unanimous Approval. 

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: The association hereby ratifies the actions of the managing agent, Evergreen Management Inc, in the past year. 
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Jim McGill began a discussion of the building foundations and his recommendation to have the foundations inspected every 5 years for signs of deterioration. The board members agreed that this would be a good idea. 

The board indicated that they would like to set a tentative board meeting for the second week of January 2019. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:20am.

Respectfully Submitted:



Approved by:
_______________________________________  

_________________________________________

Reed Meredith, Recording Secretary


Jim McGill, Vice President

